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[bookmark: _GoBack]This was my second year as Vice President, and I feel that I was continued learning more and more throughout the season. I would like to once again thank our President, Kerri, for her guidance and support every step of the way!
Our season had a great start with our club hosting our 41st annual Skokie Skate Competition, holding our first ever Challenge event organized by our coaches and hosting two Test Days. Unfortunately, our season was brought to a sad and rapid end on Sunday March 15th with the declaration of COVID-19 and self isolation shutting down most of Canada.  Due to direction from the Province of Ontario, Health Canada, Skate Canada & Skate Ontario all club events (Carnival, Showcase, Awards Banquet & AGM) had to be cancelled.  
Throughout the season the board created & implemented several new policies and revised some existing ones.  All our policies have now been posted on our website for general viewing as well as our board meeting minutes.  
In summary, even though our season was cut short, HSC has had another successful year.  This is thanks to our dedicated group of volunteer board members, great team of coaches and our amazing group of volunteer Program Assistants.  I’m looking forward to continuing with the HSC board and hope to continue as your Vice President for another term.    

Michelle Breakenridge
